873 Broadway New York, N.Y. 10003 March 15, 1967

TO ALL LOCALS AND BRANCHES:

Dear Comrades,

Party Building Fund Campaign (April 1 through June 30, 1967)

A Spring Fund raising campaign will begin on April 1, and run through June 30. The total quota which must be collected is \$21,000. You will find enclosed suggested quotas and an acceptance form. Please return the form as soon as possible.

During the past few years, the Party membership has developed an awareness of the direct relationship between political and financial responsibility. We know that this understanding will make it possible for each branch to assume its full responsibility for financial support of the party center; our press and publications program, and antiwar drive, and civil rights work. Every dollar received means more ability to take advantage of political opportunities.

Some branches have been asked to take larger quotas than they accepted in the last big (Spring, 1966) fund campaign. Considerations of branch figures, area employment situations, etc., have been carefully considered in setting these enlarged quotas. We know you will discuss and give very careful attention to these factors before coming to your decision.

We look forward to a quick and favorable reply.

Marvel Scholl

Marvel Scholl

National Financial Director

P.S. Every effort should be made to raise money from friends and sympathizers. I am enclosing for your information, a copy of a report from Detroit which describes a good way to approach this aspect of the fund drive, and a summary of the successful campaign conducted in New York last fall.

## Proposed Quotas \$21,000 Spring Fund

Branch	Proposed Quota
Allentown	\$ 150.00
Boston	1,300.00
Chicago	1,800.00
Cleveland	1,000.00
Denver	125.00
Detroit	1,400.00
Los Angeles	4,500.00
Milwaukee	400.00
Newark	100.00
New York	5,800.00
Oakland-Berkeley	1,200.00
Philadelphia	500.00
St. Louis	150.00
San Diego	200.00
San Francisco	1,200.00
Seattle	275.00
Twin Cities	1,200.00